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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           March 12, 2015


Sandra Templeton called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. 
with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, present; 
John Hayes, absent; Judy Repcik, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Anthony Lombardo, present; 
Julie Bearss, present.
RESOLUTION 2015-69: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-70:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

February 26, 2015 Regular Meeting as presented; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.

Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-71:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to enter into an executive session at 

7:35 p.m. to discuss personnel matters and invite, Jeff Bixler, Gary Stewart and 

Chris Meduri to join; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-72:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to come out of executive session at 

7:50 p.m.; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-73:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to accept the resignation of 
Gary Stewart from the Fire Department; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:
Denise Sondereker, Resident 
Rob Swauger, Fire Dept.
     
David Starcher, Resident/Farmer
Chris Meduri, Prosecutor’s Offc
Jason Pitre, Non-Resident
     
Thomas Repcik, Resident/employee
Bill Sagaser, FD/Resident

Sandra Schartiger, Resident         
Robert Bearss, Resident/BZA

Jeffrey Bixler, Investigator
William Giuffre, Resident/BZA   
Mark Garvin, Palmyra FD Chief

Robert Grudosky, FD/Resident 
Gary Stewart, Resident

Shannon Hughes, Resident 

Derek Reed, Palmyra FD
There were no comments at this time.

Correspondence   

--OTARMA quarterly newsletter
--2015 CDBG Community Development Allocation Grant  
Judy will give a copy of this information to the Trustees as soon as possible.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no Old Business to discuss at this time.
NEW BUSINESS

--Letters were sent to both Edinburg churches and to Mr. Herbruck.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
--She made/received 16 phone calls.
--Two permits were issued.
--A public hearing of the Zoning Commission will be held on either March 25 or 30 for the final review of Amendment 1, Section 3.02 Application Regulations D.2 (iv).
--The issue with Mr. Repasky and Boat House Marina has been resolved.  He has submitted proper documentation and with proper grade, the sign will comply with current zoning.
--She has contacted Mr. Hayes several times about the business that he is opening and he has not contacted her.  A violation letter has been submitted to Chris Meduri.  Hopefully Mr. Hayes will contact her and get the site plan review and permit process going.
--She would like permission to go through the old floppy discs that she found in storage and dispose of them once she properly evaluates the information for importance.  An old computer in the Administration office will read them still.  The Trustees granted permission to her.
--She introduced three gentlemen (in attendance) to be considered for the Board of Zoning Appeals, 
Shannon Hughes,William Giuffre and Robert Bearss.  The Trustees appointed them and they accepted.  This fulfills the membership requirements. Also on the BZA is John Powell, John Stevens and John Barber.  Shannon and William will fill the board positions and Robert will serve as the alternate.

Diane asked if the Zoning Commission Board was full.  Julie said she has five but could use another alternate.                           
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--They’ve been busy cold patching the roads.
--They’ve been cleaning out the Christmas building.

--They took collectibles out of the garage and put them in the “C” building for storage.  

--He took decorations down but he has to wait to get the electrical cords due to ice and snow.

--They made a locker for Scott out of an old cabinet.

--He had the grader’s tire fixed and put back on -- the brakes need to be bled.

--He’s been watching Stroup Rd and the beavers seem to be back. The creek is up and the road has water running across it.  He talked to [property owner] Mr. Herbruck and he will contact the county engineer to see how to fix the problem.  Kevin told him it has to be done real soon.  Mr. Herbruck plans to attend a Trustee meeting to discuss this issue.

--He got a load of gravel for the entrance driveway--it was getting pretty bad.
--He reported that the Park is good.

--He received five foundation orders for the cemetery.

--He presented the bid to install a garage door opener.

--He did an inventory of the garage and the Township has several short chains.  He tried to put oil in the ten-ton floor jack and it will go up about 5 inches then leak off.  The two bottle jacks do not work.  The two-ton floor jack goes up but leaks off slowly.  He’s found a company that will rebuild the ten-ton floor jack.

RESOLUTION 2015-74:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the installation of a two garage door openers with 3 remotes from Charley’s Garage at a cost of $1,740; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
Tony Lombardo - Fire Department Report

Alarms
--6 EMS, 2 structure fires, 2 motor vehicle accidents – the yearly total is 47.

--He thanked the other fire departments for their help with the structure fire on Giddings Road on 

March 5, 2015.  He thanked Kevin for clearing the ice on the road that day.  He thanked Bob Grudosky for taking command of the scene for approximately seven hours.  No injuries were reported.

--The Fire Department is still working closely with Fire House Subs to finalize a grant for $20,850 for extrication equipment. 
--A grant for a new ambulance is being reviewed and they are checking on the status.

--The new and current group of fire officers and lieutenants had a meeting on Monday with Chief Pittinger to discuss a plan to keep the department moving forward.  Each officer has been assigned a role and will meet frequently.  

--The Fire Department requested that they be allowed to transport patients to the following hospitals if they request it: Cuyahoga Falls General in Akron (Summa Western Reserve), Cleveland Clinic in Twinsburg and University in Twinsburg. 

RESOLUTION 2015-75:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to transport patients to the following hospitals if requested: Summa Western Reserve - Akron, Cleveland Clinic - Twinsburg and University Hospital - Twinsburg; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
--He presented a night time staffing proposal.  

Diane said that she asked Tony to put this together because the Board had put a freeze on hiring.  Until that is lifted she has been concerned about the evening response times and she’d like to be able to depend on Edinburg alone as opposed to having to depend on other townships.  This will be a temporary situation until the Board lifts the hiring freeze and more people are in place.  The goal is to get more local staff.

Tony read his proposal:  

The Fire Department would staff at night for a period of two months to ensure proper response and coverage.  This would allow the fire department to be staffed twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week for a two month period or until there is proper staff after the hiring freeze is lifted. All night shift staff will make the same hourly rate.  The total for an eight-week budget would not exceed $12,000.  Night time staffing would be from 6pm to 6am. This would start Monday, March 16, 2015 and go into effect until May 7, 2015 for and eight week period or 60 days or until the Trustees and Fire Department agree that there is adequate personnel.

He presented a breakdown of the night shift expense and he broke down the numbers to extend the weekend staffing to fill the two-hour gap that they have now.

Diane asked if a paramedic would agree to staff nights for $8.10/hour from 6pm to 6am.  He said that is correct.  Call backs would be at their regular rate.  

This would be a 12 hour shift at $8.10/hour = $194.40 for one night x 7 nights = $1,360.80 for one week multiplied by 8 weeks = $10,886.00.  Currently they are only staffed from 7am to 5pm on the weekends - to assure 24/7 coverage for the residents, they recommend changing the Saturday and Sunday shifts to fill the gap.  This [extra] amount would be $828.  The total amount for this proposal is $11,715.20. 
 He has discussed this with Mike and the prosecuting attorney, Chris Meduri has reviewed it.  The hourly rate (as opposed to a stipend per night) is based on Chris Meduri’s recommendation.  
Judy asked if the staff will still hold to their maximum hours.  He said that is correct.  
RESOLUTION 2015-76:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to begin the night time staffing on March 16, 2015 to provide 24/7 coverage through May 7, 2015 (at the latest); this was seconded by 
Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
The Trustees agreed to lift the hiring freeze so the Fire Department may being processing the applications submitted to date.  Diane insisted that the Fire Department conduct the interviews and do a thorough check of the applicants’ references before presenting the applicants to the Trustees.  The Trustees will then also check references and interview the applicants as deemed necessary.  There will be no quick hiring process in the future. 
Diane thanked Rootstown Township - Chief Palmer - who did auto aid for Edinburg.  Palmyra and Deerfield have also reached out and helped Edinburg and she really appreciates that.  [Letters will be sent to them.]  She thanked the current Fire Department staff for stepping up.  She said there’s a good team in place.

Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer Report 
She reported the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary

--Departmental Reports
--February Financial Report

--EMS Collections went to the Attorney General this week. They will inspect the Fire Department in the  future to ensure Edinburg is a viable EMS department.
Diane asked Tony if the issues with Life Force billing Akron City have been cleared up. Tony said it is being handled -- the EMS coordinator is in contact with Life Force and they are working very closely to assure that this doesn’t happen again.  
TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Diane Austin

RESOLUTION 2015-77:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to appoint Lieutenant Kevin Bittner as EMS Coordinator; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-78:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to appoint Dan Shannon as Network Administrator; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.

This is at no additional cost to the Township.  She has asked him to go over the computer equipment at the Fire Department and present his recommendation at the next meeting. New equipment could be around $2,500 or less, depending on what is needed. 
Sandra Templeton
She also thanked everybody for “chipping in so we can all move forward”.
John Hayes
He was not present to give a report.
RESOLUTION 2015-79:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the payment of the bills; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2015-80:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to enter into an executive session at 

8:18 p.m. to discuss employee issues and invite Joe Corbin and Jeff Bixler to join; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.

RESOLUTION 2015-81:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to come out of executive session at 

8:30 p.m.; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-82:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to retain Jeff Bixler to investigate the incident at the Certified Gas Station with one of the fire fighters and Robinson Memorial Hospital; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes. 

RESOLUTION 2015-83:  A motion was made by Diane Austin that the meeting be adjourned at 
8:32 p.m.; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, absent; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________

____________________________________

Diane Hargett Austin, Trustee        
               John Hayes, Trustee                                 

_________________________________                    ____________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Chairperson 


Judy Repcik, Fiscal Officer 
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